Develop a locally-adapted summer steelhead program to supplement natural production throughout the Okanogan River basin (#200721200).  
ISRP Comment:  

The ISRP recommends funding this project at a base level in order to proceed with the Three-Step process and development of the Step 1 documents and analysis.  The Three-Step process will provide an opportunity for the review team to examine the proposed project in considerably greater detail than is possible in the FY 2007 process.  The in-depth review process by the Three-Step process is appropriate and should lead to recommendations on how and whether to proceed into implementation.  

Sponsor response: 

The sponsor does not disagree with the ISRP recommendation.  A significant amount of time identified in this proposal is directed toward initiating and completing the Three-Step process.  However, the sponsor suspects the duration to complete the Three-Step process would be abbreviated for two reasons.  First, this is an existing facility and it is anticipated that the proposed increase in production will not require additional ground disturbance or substantial increase in infrastructure, such as drilling of new wells, the installation of power poles or excavation for communication wire.  Secondly, this facility would be primarily operated to produce a single species, summer steelhead.  Therefore it is expected that issues regarding pathogens, or variety of stocks or and origins of those stocks would not complicate aquaculture practices.  Therefore it is anticipated that the Three-Step process would be abbreviated at this facility when compared to a new facility or one which has multiple objectives or proposes to raise numerous species.  If the Three-Step process is completed in a timely manner, with results which are supportive of the proposed increase in smolt production (from 20,000 to 200,000), then increased collection of broodstock may begin as early as 2009 or 2010.  

It is worth mentioning that the development of a locally-adapted summer steelhead program for the Okanogan River Basin originated as a pilot project in Omak Creek in 2002.  Since 2003 adult returns to Omak Creek have exceeded 100 fish.  In February of 2006, the Colville Tribes were notified that the Federal program that funded this pilot program was drastically reduced, so much so that this program is now at risk of being terminated by April 2007.  The Colville Tribes are exhaustively seeking funds to continue the locally-adapted summer steelhead program in Omak Creek.  If the Colville Tribes are unsuccessful in securing adequate funding, the NPCC Fish and Wildlife program should seriously consider funding this program at current production levels while the expanded facility and increased production proceed through the Three-Step process.  By continuing the current production in Omak Creek the recovery of summer steelhead will not be retarded in this tributary as well as delayed in the Okanogan River Basin.  
